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Galveston District receives award of
excellence

GALVESTON -  Two Galveston District employees received an award of excellence from the
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Southwestern Division for their hard work with the Continuing
Authorities Program (CAP) during October 2002 to September 2003.
     Volker Schmidt and Byron Williams, both project managers executed 134% of their
programmed funds for the fiscal year 2003 on such projects and studies as Bessie Heights, Keith
Lake Fish Pass, Lynchburg Pump Station, Taylor’s Bayou, and the University of Texas Marine
Institute.
     CAP allows water reources problems that are generally “small” in scope to be handled directly
by the Corps, who were delegated by Congress as the general authority, to study, and, if proven
feasible, approve and construct certain water resources development projects.
     “I couldn’t be more pleased with the Byron Williams, Volker Schmidt, and the Galveston Dis-
trict,” said Col. Leonard Waterworth, commander and district engineer. “The team’s efforts reflect
greatly on our district and the Southwestern Division.”


